
HRB - The Voice of the Tropics

by

Jerry Berg,
 jsberg@rcn.com

In Radio Swan and Radio Americas–A DX Saga, posted recently at
www.ontheshortwaves.com, the role of United Fruit Company in the radio history of Swan
Island was referenced, and mention was made of the company’s broadcasting station in
Honduras, HRB, The Voice of the Tropics.  It was a short-lived project in the early days of
shortwave broadcasting, coming on air circa January 1930 and shutting down late in
November the following year.  But the station left some tracks that are worth a look.  

The usually-reported shortwave frequency was 6005 kHz., although the frequency
apparently changed at times.  They were also on 1370 in the broadcast band.  Below is a QSL
sent from Honduras to a listener in the Bronx in March 1931.  

As indicated, the station was owned by the Tropical Radio Telegraph Co. of Boston,
which was the headquarters of United Fruit.  Tropical Radio Telegraph was formed by
United Fruit to provide radio communications among company sites, but it developed into
a full-fledged public communications network, providing messaging services between many
locations for many years.  The 1968 QSL from this “utility” station, on the next page, found
its way into many QSL collections. 
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On the broadcast side, it was a happy day in 1930 when a DXer found this item from
HRB in the mailbox.  The original is 11" x 12-1/2".  It wasn’t designed as a QSL, but the note
at the bottom from station manager Kenneth H. See surely qualifies it as one.
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It seems that HRB was quite well heard.  Here are some entries from two good
sources of DX news in those days, Radio Design, published by the Pilot Radio & Tube Corp.,
and the International Short Wave Club  bulletin.

Radio Design

“Spring 1930"

   

“Summer 1930"
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Summer 1930 (cont’d.)

“First Issue, 1931"

                                                                                           
                                                                                           
                                                                                           
                                                                                           
                                                                                           
                                                                                           

International Short Wave Club

June 1931
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July 1931

September 1931
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September 1931
  (cont’d.)

October 1931

January 1932

November 14, 2021
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